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Dear Gracians,

We give thanks to God for each of you and we are so grateful to God for giving us 30 wonderful 

years of ministry in Grace Assembly.

We will always be praying for God’s mighty hand to continue to rest upon you and the church.

We move on with many precious moments and great memories from our wonderful time in 

Grace Assembly.

We encourage you to keep looking up, around, out and ahead, to know the Lord is with you.

Scan here to read New Grace 
online or access it from 
Grace Assembly app.
Or subscribe and have it 
delivered to your inbox 
monthly at https://www.
graceaog.org/links/

LOOK!
We look UP!
The face of Abba Father is shining upon us.
Indeed, we are grateful.
Humbled by His goodness showered on us.
Our hearts are filled with gratitude.
We give God all the glory for His gracious
   hand upon our lives.

We look AROUND!
The faces of Gracians smiling at us.
Indeed, we are thankful.
Touched by the love shown to us.
Our hearts are filled with joy.
We give God the glory for blessing us with
   such a wonderful spiritual family.

We look OUT!
The faces of many watching us.
Indeed, we are mindful.
Given a mandate from the Lord to us.
Our hearts are filled with compassion.
We give God the glory for empowering us 
   to live life missionally.

We look AHEAD!
The faces of many spurring us on.
Indeed, we are purposeful.
Reminded that the Lord goes before us.
Our hearts are filled with trust.
We give God the glory as He leads us  
   step by step.

By Calvin & Charis



E Q U I P P I N G  T H E  G R A C I A N S

Please note that there will be no J333 in 
January 2020.

Starting 5 February 2020, our J333 corporate 
prayer sessions will be held twice a month at 

Grace@Tanglin from 8pm to 9.30pm.

1ST WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH 
Conducted in English

3RD WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH 
Conducted in Mandarin

If there is a 5th Wednesday in the month, it will 
be a Combined J333 and it will be conducted in 

both English and Mandarin.

Prayer is an essential aspect of our Christian faith.

It does not matter which language service you are 
attending. ALL Gracians are urged to participate 

in the J333 sessions.

Grace Assembly turns 70 in 2020! 

 

Join us for a special service on 8 or 9 February 2020 as we kick off our year-long 70th Anniversary 
Celebrations!

 

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram for more information coming your way!

Grace Assembly
turns 70 in 2020!

https://www.facebook.com/
graceaogsingapore/

https://www.instagram.com/
graceag1950/

NEW
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E Q U I P P I N G  T H E  G R A C I A N S

DECEMBER
Prayer Pointers

For this Christmas season,

1.	 Pray against the spirit of materialism in you and in the body of Christ. Repent of any idols 
you’ve made out of material or superficial things. Ask God to give you a true Christmas 
spirit—one full of joy, peace and hope. 

2.	 Pray that in this season of Christmas, the delight of God and the hope of Jesus will shine 
brightly in and through you. Pray that your life will be a beacon of hope that draws people to 
Jesus. Ask for the Holy Spirit to let his joy be seen in you and through you. 

3.	 Pray for God to reveal specific ways you can live out Christ's caring concern for those 
people during this Christmas season and into the New Year. Ask the Lord to show you ways 
so that you can be His hands and feet to reflect His caring heart toward those who need Him 
this Christmas season (and always). 

4.	 Pray that God will equip you with all the “readiness” you need to share His truth with others. 
Pray for an opportunity to share your testimony with someone this Christmas season.

5.	 Pray for a season of harvest of souls for yourself and the church this Christmas season.

Gracians
If you have a prayer request and need the 

church to pray for you, you can write to:  

PrayerRequest@graceaog.org

Season’s
Greetings
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On 2 Nov 2019, Grace Assembly was privileged to have Pastor Jason Wong who shared with us how we could 
help ourselves, to help our children who have left church or left the faith. 67 parents were present to listen and 
learn from this great man of God. Pastor Jason Wong needs no introduction. A man full of compassion for the 
incarcerated and a huge passion for building families. Before the start of the session, Pastor Jason commented that 
we were probably the first church to confront this issue.  

Matthew 18:12 - 14 
“What do you think? If a man owns a hundred sheep, and one of them wanders away, will he not leave the ninety-nine on 
the hills and go to look for the one that wandered off? And if he finds it, truly I tell you, he is happier about that one sheep 
than about the ninety-nine that did not wander off. In the same way your Father in heaven is not willing that any of these 
little ones should perish.

The Bible talked about leaving the ninety-nine to search 
for the one lost sheep, why then are we not bold enough 
to face this issue? Pastor Jason Wong aptly put it. “It 
is not about having a lot of ra ra activities. It is about 
teaching Biblical world views.”

Through this session, we discovered that many parents 
are hurting silently. As parents, we may do all that we 

could do right but our children may still choose to leave the church. However, we can pursue our children through 
our prayers and provide support for each other. Plunder hell and populate heaven. We do not fight our children, our 
battle is grappling them back from the hands of the evil ones. And it can only be done on bended knees.

FAITH ABANDONMENT 
Session with Jason Wong, Joni & Joseph Oh and Johanan Choo
By Shirley Woon, GI English Service

“It is not about having a lot of 
ra ra activities. It is about 
teaching Biblical world views.”

I attended the seminar on 
Faith Abandonment by Pastor 
Jason Wong and found myself 
strengthened and wiser when 
dealing with our children who 
have gone astray from the Lord. He 
shared seven pointers how we may 
respond in such situation

•	 Pray together
•	 Don’t blame yourself
•	 First things first
•	 Be aware of the elder brother 

syndrome
•	 Eat from the Tree of Life
•	 Father the fatherless
•	 Prevention is better than cure

The testimony by Joseph and Joni 
Oh of what they have gone through 
with their younger son touches 
our heart too. In fact I shared with 

E M P O W E R I N G  T H E  F A M I L Y

QUOTES WORTH 
REMEMBERING

“God will send out the best 
to save them (our sons and 
daughters)” – Jason Wong

“The end of man’s way is the 
beginning of God’s way”  
– Joni & Joseph Oh

“My parents’ friend invited 
me to join their cell”  
– Johanan Choo

a sister that I don’t think many of 
us have gone through any worse 
situation. With much seeking and 
prayer of the parents, their son 
came back to school after a layoff of 
two years. He has returned to the 
faith journey and is now pursuing 
his studies again.

We also heard the testimony of a 
‘prodigal’ son, a member of our 
church.  He shared his parents 
were missionaries in Bangladesh 
when he was young. He was caught 
up in the rat race when back in 
Singapore and eventually dropped 
out of church in his junior college 
days. Then NS days were no better, 
neither did the NUS days. Like the 
prodigal son in the bible, one day he 
felt that if without God he can do 

rather well what more if he has God.  
He then decided to look for a church 
and found Grace.

Finally I love the song ‘Lord, I want 
my kids to know‘ that was shared by 
Joseph and Joni. Extract from the 
song:

‘The world is waging war against 
    their soul
I can’t control the choices that 
    they make
Hold their hearts, when I’m 
    not there
Hold them close, when I can’t’.

In conclusion, I felt we were blessed 
because we came!

Priscilla Thong

What the 
participants say…

Left: Pastor Jason Wong  Centre: Joni and Joseph Oh   Right: Johanan Choo
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Grace Parenting Network (GPN) 
is looking to start Restoring the 
Faith, a parent support group for 
those whose children have left the 
faith in Grace@BukitBatok. 

If you are keen, please contact 
Karen Lim
Email : karen.lim@graceaog.org
Phone : 6410 0821

The sharing by Pastor Jason Wong 
was very helpful, aptly reminding 
parents to pray together, not 
blaming ourselves and to first set 
our relationship right with God, 
followed by our relationship with 
our spouse and then the parent-
child relationship will be ordered 
right. The part about fathering the 
fatherless where we were also urged 
to reach out to others' children even 
when our children are not following 
the faith also stirred my heart to 
think beyond ourselves. The sharing 
by Joseph Oh and his wife really 
touched our hearts reminding 
us that we are not the only ones 
struggling with the situation. Those 
choice words on the presentation 
were comforting and reassuring 
that our children will someday 
return to the faith—”It is not that 
they never knew the Lord, it is just 
that they took a different path and 
He is wooing them back...when he, 
the prodigal son came to his senses, 
he said, “...I will set out and go to the 
father....”. Johanan’s sharing of his 
10-year period away from his family 
church and then settling into Grace 
Assembly was a true testimony 
that God will turn the hearts of the 
children back to him. He reminded 
us that our children could be in 

E M P O W E R I N G  T H E  F A M I L Y

If you need to make a 
counselling appointment, 
please contact:

Pastor Benjamin Wong
 (HP: 9066 2994)

All counselling sessions 
are strictly private and 
confidential.

“As for me and 
my family, we will 
serve the LORD.”
JOSHUA 24:1

PRAY THEM
HOME

Do you know that a group of parents gather 
together on every 1st Sunday of each month to 
pray for our sons and daughters?

a stage of their lives where they 
are struggling with their faith, 
distracted by many priorities, 
and asking many unanswered 
questions but in the end, they will 
come out of the wilderness and 
will be convinced that our Gold is 
the only true God that loves them 
unconditionally. Finally, I wish to 
thank the church for organising 
this workshop so parents could get 
together (and not feel alone in their 
struggles) to learn from the pastor 
on how to deal with the issue in a 
God-driven way.”  

Felix & Eng Eng

We are encouraged by what Pastor 
Jason shared. One of the points 
was “Eat from the tree of life”. 
Personally, it reminds us to obey 
and anchor our thoughts back to 
God. We should not eat from the 
tree of knowledge of good and 
evil—by dwelling on the vicious 
cycle of who has done right or done 
wrong that caused our child to 
turn cold towards the faith. Let’s 
continue to pray together for our 
children to return to the Father.

Another point was ‘First thing 
first’. In Gen 1:27-28, the scripture 

shows us how to build a healthy 
relationship in the family of God.
27a So God created mankind in his own 
image; in the image of God he created 
them.

As a child of God, we must first and 
foremost build our relationship with 
God, our father.
27b male and female he created them.

Then we’ll work on our relationship 
between the husband and the wife.
28 And God blessed them, and God said 
to them, “Be fruitful and multiply, fill 
the earth and subdue it.

Once our relationship with God 
and our spouse is firmly rooted, 
this good relationship will flow 
continually to our offspring. 

Casey & Sharon

“Prayer is the way we take 
our hands off and place our 
children in the hands of God.” 

– Mark Batterson, Praying Circles around Your Children

Date : 	 1 Dec 2019, 5 Jan 2020, 2 Feb 2020, 1 Mar 
2020, 5 Apr 2020

Time : 	 10.45am

Venue : 	Level 2 Fellowship hall 
	 Room beside the Grace Kindergarten Office 

(Former Youth Powerhouse)

This is a group for parents whose children have left 
the faith. However, it is still open to all parents who 
would like to give their prayer support.
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The Prayer Of A Desperate Parent Series  
By Uma Rudd Chia

TIS THE SEASON TO RAISE GIVING KIDS
brand new, unopened toys. They know the rule—If you haven’t used it 
for the past six months, you’re not going to need it. Someone else out 
there will have better use for it. It’s not easy for them, but they know it 
is more blessed to give than to receive. It helps me clear out the home, 
while teaching my kids that giving is something we do consciously and 
consistently. 

2. Teach them to give their best, not their leftovers 

	 It’s easy to give things that are broken and ugly. But to give something 
you love takes a big heart. God gave us something He loved more than 
anything else—His Son (John 3:16). I want my children to have the 
same spirit. 

	 This is a hard lesson to teach, especially when my son has an emotional 
attachment to everything he owns. When it was time to pick the best 
Nerf guns and give them away to kids who didn’t have any, Daniel picked 
up each one and started recalling the stories behind them and how 
precious they were to him. I sat with him and reminded him of Jesus who 
had to give up all the best things of heaven, including His own precious 
life to die for us. He teared and started packing the things he loved 
because he wanted to be like Jesus.

	 Sarah constantly amazes me by her generous ability to give away what 
matters to her. To her, buying something commercial has very little value 
compared to making something precious with her own hands and giving 
it away. Even when we give stuff to the poor, she always wraps them 
beautifully and writes a personal note. The very act of giving means so 
much to her. She’s always buying gifts from her own pocket money for 
her teachers and friends, just because she enjoys giving.

3. Teach them to give in every season

	 We often think that giving is something kept for times of plenty, when 
we get our bonuses or a pay rise. One of my favourite portion of the Old 
Testament is found in Leviticus 19:9-10. God commanded the Israelite 
farmers, when harvesting their fields, not to glean from the edges of the 
fields. The yields from these areas were left for foreigners and the poor, 
so they’d have something to harvest and eat. Surely, during a famine, 
the supply must be sparse for the farmers and I’m sure they’d wish that 
they could take from the edges of their fields. But they had to obey God’s 
commandments, irrespective of whether the season was favourable or 
not, and leave the edges untouched for the needy.

	 When I was doing my degree in Theology, I chose not to take money from 
my parents, but to live by faith. There were a few times when I attended 
seminars where the missionary on stage was taking up an offering for 
tribal villages. I have a great love for people in foreign places where the 
gospel hasn’t reached them. And each time without fail, I would reach 
into my pocket and empty my wallet, not knowing how I was going to pay 
for my meals for the rest of the month. Many times, God came through 
for me and I was blessed abundantly. But even when I wasn’t, my heart 
still rejoiced because I could give towards His cause. 

	 Our kids must not be taught to give and expect something in return— 
where is the spirit of giving if your motivation is getting? Teach them to 
give out of love and sacrifice in every season to a good God who gave so 
freely and unconditionally.

We are in a season where we celebrate the generous gift of God’s Son to this 
world. Let’s create opportunities for our children to apply the principles 
above and extend that same love to those in need this Yuletide. 

Growing up, I thought people who had a lot were the biggest givers. Then I 
saw my parents in their greatest moments of need, give generously. You see, 
my mum and dad grew up with plenty when they were very young. Then due 
to unfortunate circumstances, they each lost one parent along the way (my 
dad lost his dad and my mum, her mum), and this cause them to struggle to 
make ends meet. 

Things got better as I was growing up and God prospered my family. But I 
remember days when we didn’t have enough to eat. Yet, my parents would 
still set aside food and supplies from the little they had for people with 
greater needs. When funds were raised for the poor in church, my parents 
gave generously—not out of plenty, but sacrificially. 

It reminded me of the story of the widow with the two mites (Mark 12:41-
44). Many rich and affluent people walked in and out of the temple, donating 
out of their abundance. Jesus zoomed in on this one woman—the most 
insignificant of the lot and applauded her giving. It made me think of 
my mum and dad who worked hard to give faith to hands and feet, and 
somehow managed to give it wings. 

They taught my brothers and me that generosity is not born out of plenty, 
but out of gratitude for what’s been given to us by God. Till today, my 
mother generously and sacrificially gives to God in every way she can. 
Despite being slowed down by age, she cooks for church events, invites the 
hungry home and feed them, and gives regularly to missions. 

During this Christmas season, let us as parents pray for and instil a spirit of 
giving in our kids. Here are three key principles to do this. 

1.	 Make giving a habit 

	 Every few months, I clear my kids’ rooms. And I ask them to look at the 
things they have and set some aside for the poor. A lot of the stuff was 
given to the workers in our condo or our Filipino helper to send home 
to her family. When my mother and mother-in-law visit us, we set aside 
things for the orphanages they volunteer at. The kids have to pick things 
from their precious book and toy collections, ensure they are in working 
condition and are cleaned up, and set them aside as gifts. We do this 
regularly. Sometimes I can see the look in their eyes, as they part with 
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E N G A G I N G  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y

GIVING THANKS WITH A GRATEFUL HEART

“Praise the Lord, my soul; all my inmost being, praise his holy name.”—
Psalm 103:1 NIV

The year is drawing to a close. Time passes swiftly with multiple reasons to 
thank God for. 

2019 marks REACH Community Services’ 21st year of impacting the 
community; a significant year with the official opening of the fifth and sixth 
Community Touchpoints, namely, the Senior Centre @ Bukit Gombak Vista 
and Family Service Centre @ Sin Ming. 

With the additional facilities, we were able to launch our 2nd Community 
Café project in January, serving an additional 200 seniors. The opening of 
Family Service Centre @ Sin Ming helps cater to the needs of the Sin Ming 
residents more effectively. 

To meet the needs of a rapidly ageing population, our Senior Service 
introduced a couple of new programmes this year. Supported by Agency 
for Integrated Care (AIC), Silver Station @ Bukit Gombak Vista (SS@BGV) 
was set up as a one-stop resource centre in the local community to drive 
Dementia-Friendly Community efforts. In September, SS@BGV kickstarted 
a Caregiver Support Group that facilitates self-care and helps caregivers of 
loved ones with dementia or depression.

In addition, SS@BGV saw a successful pilot run of Bistro 1-3-5 in October. 
The initiative trains and empowers senior volunteers to engage with the 
community meaningfully through offering a premium omakase experience 
in a café atmosphere. It provides opportunities for beneficiaries to interact 
with volunteers and be inspired to give back to the community. Held only 
every Wednesday currently, the programme will eventually be extended to 
run on Mondays and Fridays too, befitting the name “Bistro 1-3-5”.

The launch of these additional Community Touchpoints, new 
programmes and initiatives spell the need for more volunteers to support 
these plans. More and more Gracians are volunteering their time and talents 
as volunteers. They help keep our programmes going and extend the impact 
of our services to the community. They share their time and talents without 
financial compensation, Instead, they are rewarded with the joy of being able 
to touch lives—sharing the unconditional and compassionate love of God 
who cares for the needy and the vulnerable.

On 2 November , REACH Community Services held her annual Donors & 
Volunteers Appreciation Lunch (DVAL) to recognise and appreciate this 
group of dedicated people who are supporting this social mission of the 
Church. RCSS also took the opportunity to appreciate Reverend Calvin Lee 
who has been instrumental in REACH’s growth and development since its 
inception in 1998.

Come 2020, REACH Senior Service will initiate a new volunteering platform 
called Centre Ambassador. Under this platform, a group of volunteers will 
be trained to make connections with community seniors and integrate 
newcomers at the Senior Centres. They will also be trained to recognise 
symptoms of depression and dementia, acting as the eyes and ears as they 
play host. Please email Esther Teo at esther.yeo@reach.org.sg for more 
details if you are interested to serve in this area.

To sustain these new operations, we are counting on our dedicated 
donors and volunteers even more to journey with us. We call for your 
continuous support of REACH to help fulfil its role as the social mission arm 
of the Church. As the year comes to an end, let us commit to playing a part 
through giving of our time, talents and treasures in 2020.

To sign up as a volunteer, visit our website www.reach.org.sg/volunteer or 
email volunteer@reach.org.sg.

1.	 Donors & Volunteer Apprecication Lunch 2019 attended by close to 
160 guests

2.	 Fringe Activity: Silhouette Cutting

3.	 Guests with hand-drawn paper bags by REACH Seniors

4.	 3-Year Long Service Award – Programme Esperenza (Raffles Institution)

5.	 4-Year Long Service Award – Women of Grace

6.	 5-Year Long Service Award – Food Ration, Michael Lai

7.	 Thomas Owyong, President of RCSS presenting token of appreciation 
to Rev. Calvin Lee

8.	 RCSS Chief Executive, Ho Siew Cheong, expressing his gratitude 
through a Chinese oldie 

1.

5.4.

7. 8.

6.

2. 3.
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THE TIME TO GO IS NOW By Jasmin Low , Missions Support Executive

Language barriers and endless perspiration under the scorching sun were 
two of the many challenges that Felicia Tan faced when she was on her first 
missions trip. But that did not discourage her. She embarked on the trip, 
curious to know what a missions trip was about. She hoped to learn how 
to share the gospel with people who were vastly different from her. And 
eventually, she found herself in Cambodia, speaking to the locals without 
the help of a translator!

Felicia fondly remembers the night when the gospel and testimonies were 
shared, as well as the relationships she built with the locals on her very first 
missions trip. Gradually, Felicia travelled to different parts of Indonesia and 
even East Asia, absorbing lessons of God, faith, others and self like a sponge. 
“I had to learn the basics of the local language to connect with the locals. 
I had to be like them. I also remembered the gospel by heart, since it was 
unsafe to carry a gospel tract in some places,” she said.

With each new trip, Felicia saw how people everywhere needed to know 
God, even those in Singapore. Her heart became more open to her 
fellow countrymen back home as she became more intentional in being 
that “Christian friend” who desires to bring people closer to Jesus. She 
appreciated the fact that she could proclaim her faith and have open 
discussions about it freely here. And she saw God’s faithfulness in opening 
doors for Singaporeans to be messengers to people everywhere, be it to the 
foreign workers or expats here, or to others overseas.

Felicia hopes that more people can go forth and see what God is doing 
in the nations now. With the persecution of Christians on the rise, more 
nations are turning away from God. She believes that the time to go is now, 
and we shouldn’t wait until the doors are closed and then have to question 
God, “Why?”

WHY I SERVE IN LOCAL MISSIONS 
By Madeleine Wong, Migrant Workers Volunteer

Here at Sungei Tengah Lodge, a 
lodge that houses up to 22,000 
migrant workers, I can reach out 
to a consistent group of workers 
who return again and again for 
Traditional Chinese Medicine 
(TCM) or physiotherapy treatments. 
Relationship-building is a key factor 
in our outreach to pre-believing 
migrant workers who are often 
homesick, undergoing work stress 
or experiencing physical pain due to 
work injuries. Oftentimes, workers 
who come for treatment have lost 
their jobs because of work injuries 
that made them ineffective. Most of 
their cases are pending as they seek 
workmen’s compensation. During 
this waiting period, when they are 
not allowed to work and income 
is not coming in, our befrienders 
offer friendship, support and 
comfort, working alongside social 
workers, counsellors and medical 
professionals from SG Cares. 

But of course, as humans, we have 
our limitations and we very much want to point them to God who can 
satisfy all their needs. To create a platform for the love of God to be shared, 
various programmes such as movie nights and outings are being planned 
to engage the community of migrant workers at Sungei Tengah Lodge. 

Our very own young adults from Grace@Bukit Batok (GII) Upper Room 
GMG and YAYP have bonded well with our brothers at Sungei Tengah 
Lodge as they equipped them with English-speaking and basic computer 
skills. Certificates presented added a proud moment for the learners as 
they gathered for a graduation outing to Jewel Changi Airport. A keen 
observation made by volunteer Brother Vernon was, “Outside the classroom 
setting, teachers and students mingled as friends!” 

For those of us who seek to serve in a very practical way in the TCM/
Physiotherapy outreach efforts, all aspects of service including registering 

patients, taking blood pressure, and assisting the TCM and physiotherapy 
professionals go a long way in providing the excellent medical treatment 
that our migrant workers seek! 

As local missions draws volunteers from both the English and Chinese 
congregations of Grace@Bukit Batok (GII) and Grace@Tanglin (GI), we are 
praying for a steady stream of migrant workers to attend our activities on a 
weekly basis. As such, the harvest is plentiful and more workers, especially 
brothers, are needed to participate regularly or help out in individual 
evangelistic activities and events. 

May the Lord richly multiply what each volunteer can give to this work, so 
that with the sowing and ploughing, we will see in due time the seeds of 
faith take root as migrant workers voluntarily give their hearts to Jesus! 

1.	 A group picture with our migrant workers after the movie night

2.	 Gracians having fellowship with the migrant workers at Sungei Tengah 
Lodge

3.	 Migrant workers filling up their contact details to stay in touch

1. 3.

2.
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MOBILISING FOR THE NATIONS 
(KAIROS) 
By Pastor Chan Peck Yin, Grace Missions Pastor

About two years ago, with the encouragement of some passionate Gracians 
who have reaped the benefits of the Kairos course, I contemplated on 
whether to run this course in Grace Assembly. 

One Saturday, as I was seeking the Lord for His direction, He showed me six 
Gracians who have attended the course to approach them to start a team 
to serve as facilitators. Praise be to God, these six willing individuals went 
on to be trained as facilitators and, shortly after, Grace Assembly—with the 
help of facilitators from other churches—ran our first Kairos course with 
27 participants. To date, we have run 4 courses and equipped 79 Gracians. 

I am encouraged that Kairos equips Christians to see the holistic picture 
of God’s heart for the nations. Kairos is for all believers and aims to 
awaken the sleeping church to the calling of God in reaching out to many 
unreached people groups. At Grace Assembly, Kairos is now conducted by a 
team of dedicated facilitators who take turns to prepare devotions, lessons 
and recaps for nine sessions. They also mentor Growth Point groups 
formed among the participants. Our facilitators walk the talk as they also 
serve in different areas in reaching out to unreached people groups. 

I encourage all Gracians who are keen to understand God’s purpose for each 
believer to join Kairos as we discover His will. You do not need to have a call 
for missions to be reaching out to other nations. It should be a way of life as 
we meet people of other cultures.

Feedback from past Kairos participants:

“Kairos clarifies and puts into perspective the responsibility and 
calling of a Christian in light of God’s Great Commission.”                           

—Pui Chan, Grace Missions committee member

“For typical Christians, this is a great course to run through 
and refresh the faith and great calling from God in our life. The 
emphasis on reaching out to the LRP (least reached people) is also a 
new idea to me.”                                                                         

—Melody Leung, Gracian

Top: The Kairos team.

Centre/bottom: Participants attending the Kairos course.
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C H U R C H W I D E

DECEMBER 2019 		

3 Dec	 Healing Room @ GI	 GI, L3 Emmaus, 7.30pm–8.30pm
5–6 Dec	 GraceKids ONE Camp	 GII, 9.30am–5.30pm 
7 Dec	 GraceKids ONE Camp	 GII, 9.30am–1.30pm  	  
10 Dec	 Healing Room @ GII	 GII, L2 Praise, 7.30pm–8.30pm
10–13 Dec	 Emerge Camp Fisherman – Grace@BukitBatok	 GII
24 Dec	 Chinese Christmas Service 	 GI, L3 Bethel, 7.30pm–9.30pm
25 Dec	 English Christmas Service	 GI, L3 Bethel, 9am / 11.30am
		  GII, L2 Sanctuary, 9am / 11.30am  
25 Dec	 Grace Discipleship Process\\ Water Baptism	 GII	
31 Dec	 Thanksgiving & Installation Service	 GI, L3 Bethel, 7.30pm

JANUARY 2020 		

3 Jan	 Combined Leaders’ Meeting	 GI, L3 Bethel
4 & 5 Jan	 Vision Casting Weekend (English Services)	 GI
7 Jan	 Healing Room @ GI	 GI, L3 Emmaus, 7.30pm–8.30pm
11 & 12 Jan	 Vision Casting Weekend (English Services)	 GII
14 Jan	 Healing Room  @ GII	 GII, L2 Praise, 7.30pm–8.30pm
18 Jan 	 Women of Grace – Saturday Bible Study  	 GI, L5 Zion, 10am–12nn

FEBRUARY 2020 		

1, 15 & 29 Feb	 Women of Grace – Saturday Bible Study  		 GI, L2 Eden, 10am–12nn
4 Feb	 Healing Room @ GI		 GI, L3 Emmaus, 7.30pm–8.30pm
8 Feb	 Men’s Bible Study		 GI, L5 Boardroom/Love, 10am–12nn 
11 Feb 	 Healing Room @ GII		 GII, L2 Praise, 7.30pm–8.30pm
12 & 19  Feb  	 Women of Grace – Day Bible Study 		 GI, L1 Gethsemane & GII L2 Love, 
			  10am–12nn 
13, 20 & 27 Feb 	 Grace Discipleship Process 100 – Foundations of Faith 1-3		 GI, L5 Zion, 7.30pm–9.30pm
21 Feb	 Restored to Wholeness Seminar		 GI, L1 Gethsemane, 7.30p–9.30pm 
22 & 29 Feb	 Restored to Wholeness Seminar		 GI, L2 Eden Hall 9.00am–5pm
22 Feb	 Men’s Bible Study		 GI, L5 Boardroom/Love, 10am–12nnE
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R Event details are 
subject to changes, 
please scan this 
QR code or go to 
Grace App for latest 
information & 
updates.

As we enter into a new season, we will be bidding goodbye to our 
monthly bulletin, New Grace, with this issue. 

Starting 2020, a new exciting quarterly magazine will be coming 
your way! 

Look out for more exciting coverage on the happenings in Grace 
Assembly and the many stories as told by our very own Gracians!

We would love to hear from you!

We are always on the lookout for stories about Gracians and what 
you love about our church. If you have anything to share or any 
feedback for us, do drop an email to gacomms@graceaog.org .
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RECRUITMENT
FAC I L I T I E S  A S S I S TA N T

Grace Assembly is seeking suitable qualified candidates to fill the position 
of the Facilities Assistant for the church.

OVERALL JOB DESCRIPTION

The Facilities Assistant helps the Facilities Team to manage the day-to-
day operations of the church building. These operations  include building 
maintenance, housekeeping, and upkeeping of the facilities, supporting 
the set-up for bookings of halls/rooms ensuring that safety and security 
measures are being adhered to and complied with, performing first-
level troubleshooting of electrical and mechanical work defects, liaising/
supervising contractor during maintenance work and repair services,  
and handling building services/logistics during weekend and special  
event services.  

QUALIFICATIONS & REQUIREMENTS

Minimum qualification: Possess NTC 3 in M&E and above, knowledge 
of MS Office. A few years of relevant working experience in facility and 
security will be an advantage. Preferably PR or Singaporean, and with good 
communication skills, flexibility and physical dexterity for the job.  
Be prepared to work on split shift and normal shift schedule.

Interested candidates are invited to submit a comprehensive resume 
stating qualification, experience, expected salary and contact number to 
hr@graceaog.org by 31 January 2020. Or, you may send in your application 
to the Human Resource, Grace Assembly of God, 355 Tanglin Road, 
Singapore 247960. Only shortlisted candidates will be notified for 
the interview.

H U M A N  R E S OU R C E  M A NAG E R

Grace Assembly is seeking for suitable candidate to fill the position of 
Human Resource Manager whose responsibilities involve managing 
human resource policies and procedures, handling employee-related issues 
and conducting human resource activities such as compensation and 
benefits, payroll administration, claims, recruitment, employee relations, 
performance management, training and development.

PRE-REQUISITES

-	 Possess good written and verbal communications
-	 Prepared to work under pressure, be time-conscious, meet deadlines and 

changing priorities.
-	 Ensure confidentiality of highly sensitive information.
-	 Demonstrate team management skills.

-	 Able to build and effectively manage inter-personal relationships at 
all levels.

-	 Highly motivated team player with a positive attitude and mindset.
-	 Well-organized, meticulous and attentive to details

QUALIFICATION/REQUIREMENT

-	 Minimum Degree in Human Resources
-	 At least 5 years of relevant experience
-	 Possess good knowledge of the Singapore Employment Act and the HR 

best practices

Interested candidates are invited to submit a comprehensive resume 
stating qualification, experience, expected salary and contact details to 
hr@graceaog.org by 31 January 2020.  Only shortlisted candidates will be 
notified for the interview. 

C OR P OR AT E  C OM M U N IC AT ION S  M A NAG E R

Grace Assembly is seeking suitable candidates to fill the position of 
Corporate Communications Manager.

ABOUT THE JOB

You will lead the development and implementation of publicity support 
and effective communications strategies and collaterals that are aligned 
with the church’s goals and objectives to engage internal and external 
stakeholders to keep them abreast of the happenings in church. You will 
work cross-functionally and with volunteers on content curation for 
all platforms, including crafting internal and external communications 
materials such as messaging guidelines, articles for the church magazine, 
content for social media and website, as well as engaging in media and 
public relations.

You will also manage and safeguard the corporate identity and branding of 
the church, as well as pre-empt and mitigate issues and crises.

PRE-REQUISITES

-	 Possess strong writing, editing and proofreading skills.
-	 Possess sound analytical, organisational and planning skills.

-	 Possess a wide degree of creativity, and passion for innovative ideas.
-	 Possess a good knowledge of communication practices and techniques.
-	 Possess a reasonable knowledge and understanding of current trends in 

digital/social media.
-	 Self-motivated with a positive mindset and professional approach to the 

management of the communications.
-	 Able to build and effectively manage interpersonal relationships at all 

levels.
-	 Able to multi-task and work well under pressure. 

QUALIFICATION/REQUIREMENTS

Bachelor’s degree in communications, journalism or relevant field.

Minimum 5 years’ experience in a similar position. 

Interested candidates are invited to submit a comprehensive resume 
stating qualification, experience, expected salary and contact details to 
hr@graceaog.org by 31 January 2020.  Only shortlisted candidates will be 
notified for the interview.
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THANKFUL FOR 
THE SPECIAL GIFT 
GOD HAS GIVEN 
By Kua Ling, GII English Service

Besides being thankful to God 
for bringing my family into 
His Kingdom, I feel even more 
blessed and grateful when I 
know that Cheryl can also join us 
every Sunday at Grace Assembly 
in this Special Needs Ministry.

I am very certain that this is 
God’s perfect plan for my family. 
Praise the Lord!

In the Special Needs Ministry, 
the wonderful volunteers help 
to engage Cheryl in a safe 
environment so that the rest of 
the family can attend services 
with peace of mind. 

Every Sunday, Cheryl joins 
the Children’s Church in 
their worship, and is taught bible truths through a customised 
programme.

Being able to attend church together with my autistic daughter 
weekly will not be possible without this ministry. I am very happy 
and thankful that our church has this support.

I want to take this opportunity to thank all the volunteers and 
teachers, for your sacrifices and great love to care for our special 
needs kids.

A BIG hug to all of you! :))

Love,
Wai Yee
Cheryl’s mummy

I am thankful for the Special Needs Ministry in Grace Assembly. 
Because of this ministry, my daughter and other children with special 
needs are given the opportunity to be part of the Children’s Church 
to learn about our loving God. 

Thank you, Teachers, for your never-ending guidance and patience 
towards my daughter, Hai Ting. She has changed a lot since the day 
she first stepped into this church. Every weekend, she looks forward 
to interacting with her friends in Children’s Church and participating 
in all the activities. 

Thank you, and God bless.

By He Sheng Yan 
Mother of Hai Ting

The Special Needs Ministry is held at Grace@BukitBatok 
every Sunday at 9am at L4, Gentleness.
For more information, please contact Soo Wei at  
soo.wei@graceaog.org or 64100855.

17-year-old Ethan was diagnosed with Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) 
when he was two years old. Ethan is currently a senior student at Eden 
School, a special needs school for ASD students. He has an immense 
interest in Lego, loves to watch YouTube videos about carparks, trains and 
cartoons, and is almost inseparable from his iPad. Like most typical people 
with ASD, he prefers to stick to a routine, but as he grows older, Ethan is 
more receptive to changes to his daily routine.

When Ethan was young, he was very rigid and had limited speech. Life was 
not easy because our entire world was turned upside down. We let Ethan 

try all kinds of therapies that 
we know of, hoping to find a 
“cure” for him. We even went all 
the way to Germany to try out 
stem-cell therapy. But nothing 
really worked.

Our walk with God then was 
not smooth-sailing as well. 
There was a lot of anger, 
disappointment because we 
were fully dependent on our 
own strength. But God is 
faithful. He carried us through 
the deepest valley and He 
walked the journey with us. It 
was when we surrendered all 
to God, that the idea of getting 
Ethan “cured” was shelved. 
Upon our surrender, we started 
to see the “cure” that God 
has provided for Ethan. From 
someone who cried for hours 

and had endless meltdowns that left us clueless and helpless, Ethan has 
blossomed into a calm and bubbly young man. Life is still not easy, but 
much better. 

We are grateful for God’s unfailing love, mercy and grace. Ethan has 
grown to be the happiest person on earth! If you see a tall, smiley, self-
talking young man in Grace@BukitBaok (GII) on any Saturday or Sunday, 
generously giving out hugs and handshakes, that is Ethan! Despite his 
limitations, he serves in two ministries – Grace Missions Corner and the 
Café Ministry at GII. 

Ethan attends the GII Special Needs Ministry on Sundays. We really 
appreciate the great work that this ministry is doing! We are especially 
thankful to all the lovely volunteers and teachers who serve faithfully every 
week! Thanks to their patience and teaching, Ethan is able to sing praises 
and worship the Lord during the services. Since attending the Special 
Needs services, he has shown more empathy towards others and he always 
remind us that Jesus loves us! 

Indeed, we are thankful to God for Ethan is the best special gift that He has 
given us.

Ethan (centre) with his parents

Cheryl (third from left) with her family at 
Gardens by the Bay

Hai Ting (third 
from left) 
celebrating her 
birthday with her 
family 
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This remained through National Service until university when God 
placed me in an NTU hostel where I met Peter Lim (currently the church’s 
Honorary Secretary). We were ‘toilet mates’, i.e. next-door neighbours in the 
hostel and sharing a common toilet. Peter started proper follow up with me 
and invited me to Grace Assembly of God. He also encouraged me to make 
my stand, which I did – the logical side of me tells me that if I get thrown 
out, I could still stay in the hostel. But God is good and faithful. While it 
was very tense with my dad then, my late grandma helped to mediate and 
things worked out over time.  God also restored me just as He restored 
Apostle Peter after his denials. 

So, thanks again to my Christian-brother Peter for discipling me and 
imparting into my life.

This also prepared me to take a stand for God when faced with other 
decisions points. For example, before I dated and eventually married Jing 
Siew, I had to decide if we should start, given she was a pre-believer then. 
God has been so good to us over the years and has blessed us greatly in 
many ways!

When did you start attending Grace Assembly, and what do you like or love 
about this church? What ministries have you been involved in over the 
years?
I started attending Grace Assembly in 1988. Though we were smaller then, 
it was already a multi-generational family church. This is the local church 
God has planted me in where I have grown and been blessed tremendously. 
As God blessed the church in numbers, the importance of having a Grace 
Missional Group (GMG) became more important as that was where we 
could share lives in a smaller setting. A shout-out to the Coffee Lovers – 
thank you for loving me and supporting me all these years!  I love you folks.

I have had the privilege of being involved in various ministries over the 
years, including ushering, as a praise singer, doing praise visuals (from the 
overhead projector and transparencies days), as cell group/worship leader, 
and various Board and working committee appointments.

What was the impetus for your decision to contribute as a member of the 
Church Board?
As an accountant by training, I guess I responded because there was a 
perceived need. I supposed the nomination committee then was very short 
of candidates for the post of Honorary Treasurer, and they reached out to 
me in 1995/1996 when I was fairly new to the church. Since then, it really 
has been a privilege to serve on the Board over the years, with occasional 
breaks in-between.   

How have your family members been supportive in this area?
They have been most understanding and accommodative of those times 
I had to be away either at meetings or during weekends when we were 
assigned offering counting duties, and for that I am very thankful.

What is your vision for this church?
Let us not take our forthcoming leadership transition for granted and 
continue to work together to support the new leadership under Pastor 
Wilson. In addition, my hope is for a new and younger generation of 
members to arise and make themselves available to take over leadership 
roles, both for the Board and ministries succession.

SIMON BAY
OCCUPATION: In transition; was previously country tax head in a bank
MARRIED TO: My lovely wife of 25 years, Jing Siew
FATHER OF: My special gifts from God, namely Jo-el, Jo-lene and Jo-hann
HOBBIES/PASTIMES: Sleeping, watching TV
FAVOURITE FOOD: Fishball noodles
OTHER FAVOURITES YOU WISH TO SHARE:  Liverpool, with due respect 
(ahem) to the teams supported by Pastors Joey and Kenny

When did you first hear the Good News, and how were you discipled?
I attended a missionary school ever since primary one and was exposed 
to the gospel through chapel and devotions, and subsequently Religious 
Knowledge lessons in the upper secondary years. 

When did you decide to give your life to the Lord, and also why and how?
The first time I really cried out to the Lord was during a moment of 
desperation when I was in secondary 3. 

What has your Christian journey been like since? Share any challenges 
that you have encountered and also how you have been blessed.
I came from a Taoist family that practised ancestral worship. Looking back, 
I guess in that time of desperation, I might have been looking for additional 
‘help’.  But it also got me started praying to the Lord. In school, we were 
doing the Books of Mark and Matthew for Religious Knowledge, and this 
Jesus they wrote about started to become more real in my life. Because of 
family opposition (you know, the type that throws you out of the house), I 
initially remained an ‘undercover Christian’.

This continued until my second year in junior college, when a couple 
of friends then prayed for me to receive the baptism of the Holy Spirit. 
The enthusiasm and fire were, however, quickly quenched when my dad 
confronted me shortly after, and under pressure, I denied the Lord by 
taking the pragmatic (but now knowing to be wrong) approach that I could 
still be an ‘undercover Christian’. 

Simon (second left) with his wife Jing Siew, and his children

Getting To Know... 
By Yeoh Oon Chuan
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ANDY TAN
OCCUPATION: Director and partner of a proprietary trading company 
MARRIED TO: Celine
FATHER OF: Jolene, Jermane and Janelle
HOBBIES/PASTIMES: Travel and food. 
FAVOURITE FOOD: Japanese and local food; too many to name.
ALWAYS LOOKING FORWARD TO:  Having weekend breakfast with my wife 
as not only do we get to enjoy my favourite food, it’s a great time to catch 
up with what’s going on at home and in our lives as well. And also our 
annual family holiday where we get to visit places and spend quality 
time together.

When did you first hear the Good News, and who shared it with you? What 
was your response?
I grew up in a Buddhist family. Nevertheless, my mother placed my brother 
and me in a Catholic school. I even took Bible Studies as one of my subjects 
for GCE O-level. Since I started Bible Studies, I thought that maybe I 
should go to church for the experience. When I was 15 years old, I went to 
a church near my home, but it didn’t end well. After the service, as I was a 
newcomer, someone shared the four spiritual laws with me and was trying 
hard to convert me, telling me that if I didn’t believe in Jesus, I would go 
to hell. I didn’t like the approach and the pushy attitude, and that scarred 
my impression of Christians. Since that bad experience, I would challenge 
anyone who tried to convert me or share the gospel with me. I would even 
smirk at Christians, thinking “such behaviour also can go to heaven?” 

Then, in 2002, at the funeral of my wife’s grandmother who was a Christian, 
many friends from her church came to comfort the grieving family members. 
They would come in bus loads and though we didn’t know any of them, their 
presence and prayer gave us so much comfort and peace. After the funeral, 
both my wife and I wanted to find out more about Christianity, and why 
Christians show so much love to others whom they are not acquainted with. 
That weekend, we went to the church near our home. In a few months’ time, 
my wife gave her life to Jesus. Although I was touched during the service, my 
bruised pride and hurt stopped me from accepting Jesus. I gave the excuse 
that I wanted to find out about other religions as well, and started reading 
books on Buddhism and also the Bible. As I was searching, I ceased all 
ancestral worship as well as visiting and praying at temples. This continued 
for six years.

When did you decide to give your life to the Lord, and also why and how?
In 2008, the start of the global financial crisis saw job cuts across 
investment banks. At that time, I was working as a trader and director in a 
US investment bank. Being the sole breadwinner, I was deeply concerned 
about my job security, as banks were cutting jobs across the world by the 
thousands. There were also challenges at home with the growing children. 
The year 2008 was one of the lowest points in my life. My wife was upholding 
every situation in prayer and even her home missional group members 
were there supporting us. At that point, I realised that though I had been 
attending church for six years, I still did not have a relationship with God and 
I didn’t even know how to pray. Being the one in control both at work and at 
home, helplessness crept in and that’s when I knew I needed God in my life. 
On 5th of June that year, I shared with my brother about my situation and he 
led me in the sinner’s prayer. The next day, our family departed to the Gold 
Coast for our annual holiday and the first thing I saw when we checked in to 
the hotel was a rainbow, which reminded me of God’s promise. What went 
through my mind was how I had wasted the past six years going to church 
and not having a relationship with Jesus.

On the weekend upon 
returning to Singapore, 
I said the sinner’s prayer 
again in church and was 
connected to my wife’s 
missional group. I started 
joining their meetings 
and also attended the 
Encounter Weekend for 
new believers. For the first 
time, I encountered God 
and my emotional hurts 
were healed and restored. 
I continued with a series 
of leadership training 
and baptism along the 
way. By March 2009, 
after completing the last 
session, I was relocated to 
Hong Kong. 

What has your Christian 
journey been like since? 
Share any challenges that 
you have encountered and also how you have been blessed.
Being a new Christian and moving to Hong Kong, I missed the nine months 
of intense ‘feeding’ and I would spend hours listening to sermons, and 
reading the Bible and books daily. I was also connected to a home group 
in Hong Kong. After a year there, I decided to step out to serve. As I was 
praying which area I would serve in, the Lord impressed upon my heart of 
absent father, as I lost my dad when I was six. That was about the same time 
when the Fathering Movement started to birth in Singapore. So then, my 
first ministry was to connect fathers to children and family. As I started to 
interact with the children, I also served in the pre-teen section.

After two and a half years in Hong Kong, I was retrenched. As I was making 
plans to return to Singapore, I was asked to help out in running the Alpha 
course. Initially, I was reluctant to serve especially in leading a small group as 
I felt I was trying to overcome my emotion of losing my job and finding a new 
one. Two weeks after the Alpha course started, I was told by the coordinator 
that he needed me to step up to be one of the group leaders, citing that both 
the leaders were unable to attend the Alpha Weekend Away. I reluctantly 
agreed, after much prayer. God is good as He knew I was coping emotionally. 
I witnessed to a Singaporean friend who was in Hong Kong for a year, and I 
invited him to Alpha. He gave his life to Jesus during the Weekend Away. This 
lifted my spirit. We parted in December as I returned to Singapore and he 
went to Japan. God’s timing was perfect.

When did you start attending Grace Assembly, and what do you like or love 
about this church? What ministries have you been involved in over the years?
Upon returning to Singapore in December 2011, we were looking for a church 
to settle into. We attended the Christmas service but didn’t want to settle in 
immediately, and continued to look at other churches. We finally settled in 
Grace Assembly in March 2012. What drew us to Grace was that we felt so at 
home in the church, and the focus on being a family church was a big draw 
for us.

In April 2012, Pastor Calvin approached me about helping out in the church-
wide Alpha as he had heard about my experience in Hong Kong. 
I was a little hesitant initially as I was new in Grace and also still looking 

Getting To Know... 

Andy (second left) with his wife Celine, and his children
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MARRIED TO: Pauline Se
HOBBIES / PASTIMES: Reading a book in a cafe/ listen to inspiring and good reflective 
bible teachings or sermons.
FAVOURITE FOOD: Japanese, Korean and good beef tenderlion steaks.

When did you first hear the Good News, and who shared it with you? What was your response?
I was invited by my camp mate to attend the Sunday service in his church.He became a transformed 
man after becoming a Christian. I wanted to find out more. I enjoyed my first visit to church. I 
returned for the second visit and I gave my life to Jesus as a young adult in 1985.
It was not very difficult to receive Jesus into my life because I have been seeking for the purpose of 
life in my early years as a young person.

How has your Christian journey been like since?
It was not an easy journey in the beginning because my childhood friends were non-Christians. 
Gradually, I saw some of them became Christians. And I had the privilege to connect them to a local 
church and baptised one of them in the baptismal service.

When were you called into full-time ministry?
I have been in full time ministry since 2001. Primarily, I provide both leadership and discipleship of 
the adult small groups in the church. I thoroughly enjoy the small group ministry because it is the 
place where individuals experience encouragement, edification and comfort in the community of 
faith. It is also the place where we experience life change, hope restored, and faith deepen in the Lord.

Tell us more about your family
I am happily married for 28 years. My spouse, Pauline, is my greatest ministry supporter and prayer 
partner. She had also deployed her gift of administration to serve the church for many years.

What's your role in Grace Assembly? And what’s your vision for your ministry?
Currently, I am the Head of Grace Missional Family. I am very thankful to God for the opportunity to 
undertake this new role and to serve with a reliable and ministry-rich experienced regional pastors.
Together with the regional pastoral team, I hope to see that our Grace Missional Groups (GMG) will 
become one of the effective platforms for the transformational discipleship of missional believers. 
Every member will experience deep and permanent change of values and behaviours towards 
missional living; becoming like Christ in every area of one’s life and to live out the gospel of Christ 
where God sends them to be.

for a job. One week later, I told 
Pastor Calvin that I would help and 
since then, I have been serving in 
the Alpha course. I have served in 
Alpha for eight years, and grew the 
running of one English a year to two 
English and two Chinese in 2019. 
I continue to plan and train the 
volunteers. 

In January 2013, I started a Grace 
Missional Group and named it 
‘Shammah’ as we wanted a cell 
that is focused on family. We also 
included Bible study for both the 
adults and children. My wife and I 
served as both host and leader.  

What was the impetus for your 
decision to contribute as a member 
of the Church Board?
Sometime around end 2017, Pastor 
Calvin asked if I would avail myself 
to stand in the Board. I told him 
that I did not feel adequate and 
might not be able to contribute 
much. After a week of prayer and 
discussion with my wife, I agreed 
to stand for election in 2018. What 
swayed my decision was that 
since I had been engaging various 
ministries, including the GMG as 
well as staff and volunteers from 
both the English and Chinese 
congregations, I could be their 
mouthpiece and even look at how to 
improve on processes.  

How have your family members 
been supportive in this area?
I am thankful that Celine has been 
supportive in many areas. We serve 
together in Alpha — she takes care 
of the admin, from registration to 
preparing the group attendance, 
ordering of food and setting up. 
She is also my prayer warrior and 
constantly keeps me in prayer.  

What is your vision for this church?
My vision for our church is that we 
will continue to grow as a missional 
family church, in which all Gracians 
love God and love people, to be the 
light for those who have yet to come 
to know Jesus.

PASTOR LARRY LEE

Pastor Larry and his wife, Pauline
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GRADUATION 
CEREMONY
Heartiest Congratulations to our Grace Missional College graduates 
on receiving their Diploma in Theological Studies from Oral Roberts 
University!

•	 William Hioe

•	 Kenneth Kwan

•	 Wendy Lam

•	 Lo Wei Shih

The Grace Missional College Graduation Ceremony will be held on  
1 December 2019 (Sunday) at 11.15am at Grace Assembly of God 
355, Tanglin Road, S(247960).

STAFF UPDATES
NEW STAFF

Shirley Mak 
Missions Support Executive

RESIGNATION

Sandra Yin (with effect from 2 December 2019)

GII SUNDAY CAFÉ
The Café at Grace@Bukit Batok (GII) on Sundays is closed from 
25 November 2019 to 26 January 2020. It will reopen on  
2 February 2020.

CLOSURE OF GI 
SUNDAY GRACE 
BOOKSTORE 
The Bookstore at Grace@Tanglin (GI) will be closed on 
29 December 2019 and 26 January 2020.

“Do your best to present yourself to God as one 
approved, a worker who does not need to be 
ashamed and who correctly handles the word 
of truth.”  2 Timothy 2:15

C H U R C H W I D E

WE ARE WITH YOU IN 
TIMES OF GRIEF

TITHE VIA 
PAYNOW
Great news! For greater convenience, you 
can now present your tithes and offerings via 
PayNow. 

Simply follow the instructions below:

Step 1:	Launch your bank app, select “Scan & Pay” 
and scan the respective QR codes.

Step 2:	Login with your User ID and PIN.

Step 3:	Ensure  the payee name is “Grace 
Assembly of God” for Tithes and Offerings 
or “Grace Missions” for Mission Pledges.

Step 4:	Enter the amount you wish to give.

Step 5:	Enter “G1” for Grace@Tanglin or “G2” for 
Grace@Bukit Batok in the bill reference 
to indicate your usual venue.

Step 6:	For bank app, tap on “Pay Now”. For 
Paylah!, tap on “Next” and “Let’s Go”.

Alternatively, you may give with the bank app’s 
PayNow function by entering the church’s UENs.
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S E R V I C E S  @  G R A C E  A S S E M B L Y

Grace@Tanglin (GI) Services

SATURDAY 1 .30 PM
Hokkien Service	 Galilee	 Level 1

SATURDAY 5 PM
Young Adults & Young Professionals	 Bethel	 Level 3   
   (YAYP) Service	
Cantonese Service	 Galilee	 Level 1
Elevate @ R-AGE Youth (15–19 Yrs Old)	 Emmaus	 Level 3

SUNDAY 9 AM
English Service	 Bethel	 Level 3
Mandarin Service	 Galilee	 Level 1
Shine @ Grace Kids (7–10 Yrs Old)	 Eden	 Level 2
Sparkle @ Grace Kids (3–6 Yrs Old)	 Zion	 Level 5

SUNDAY 11 .15  AM
English Service	 Bethel	 Level 3
Filipino Service	 Galilee	 Level 1
Emerge @ R-AGE Youth (11–14 Yrs Old)	 Emmaus	 Level 3
Shine @ Grace Kids (7–10 Yrs Old)	 Eden	 Level 2
Sparkle @ Grace Kids (3–6 Yrs Old)	 Zion	 Level 5

SUNDAY 5 PM
Khush Khabri Fellowship	 Emmaus	 Level 3

Grace@BukitBatok (GII) Services

SATURDAY  2  PM
Elevate @ R-AGE Youth (15–19 Yrs Old)	 Agape	 Level 3 

SATURDAY  5  PM
English Service	 Chapel	 Level 4
Grace Kids (4–10 Yrs Old)	 Praise	 Level 2

SUNDAY  9  AM
English Service	 Chapel	 Level 4 
Mandarin Service	 Sanctuary	 Level 2 
Shine @ Grace Kids (7–10 Yrs Old)	 Love	 Level 2
Sparkle @ Grace Kids (3–6 Yrs Old)	 Kindness	 Level 4

SUNDAY  11 .15  AM
English Service	 Sanctuary	 Level 2 
Hokkien Service	 Chapel	 Level 4
Emerge @ R-AGE Youth (11–14 Yrs Old)	 Agape	 Level 3
Shine @ Grace Kids (7–10 Yrs Old)	 Love	 Level 2
Sparkle @ Grace Kids (3–6 Yrs Old)	 Kindness	 Level 4 

SUNDAY  1 .30 PM 
Filipino Service	 Chapel	 Level 4 

G R AC E  A S S E M B LY OF G OD 

Grace@Tanglin: 355 Tanglin Road, Singapore 247960
Office hours: 9am - 6pm (Mon-Fri), 10.15am - 1pm (Sun)

Grace@BukitBatok: 1 Bukit Batok West Avenue 4, Singapore 659125
Office hours: 10.15am - 1pm (Sun)

FOR MORE INFORMATION
CALL  +65 6410 0800  |  VISIT  www.graceaog.org 
FACEBOOK  www.facebook.com/graceaogsingapore
INSTAGRAM  www.instagram.com/graceag1950
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GOT TESTIMONIES,
SUGGESTIONS, 
FEEDBACK?
Email us at church@graceaog.org 

Please be advised that photographs, 
video and/or audio recordings may 
occur during the events/services held 
at the premises of Grace Assembly 
of God. By attending or participating 
in the events/services, you consent 
to being photographed, video and/
or audio recorded. You agree that 
Grace Assembly of God may use 
these photographs, videos and audio 
recordings for publicity and ministry 
purposes.

Please write to the Data Protection 
Officer at dpo@graceaog.org if you do 
not wish to have any photograph, video 
or audio recording taken of you.
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